MORLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 19th MARCH 2012 

Present:  Anna Allison, Brian Clarke (Chairman), David Eckles (Vice-Chairman), David Hastings and Diane Hastings.


In Attendance:  Michael Edney (District Councillor), Heidi Frary (Temporary Clerk) and Sharon Bird (Clerk)
280. To Receive Apologies for Absence

Roger Cordey, Gina Geere.

281. To Receive Declarations of Interest

None received.

282. Ratification of Parish Council Clerk appointment

Proposed:  Councillor Allison, seconded:  Councillor Eckles.  The employment contract for Sharon Bird would follow shortly.
283. To Agree the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held 20th February 2012
The minutes from the meeting held on 20th February were signed by the Chairman.  Proposed: Councillor Diane Hastings, seconded: Councillor David Hastings.
284. Matters Arising From the Last Minutes

(268)  The Clerk has had no response from the school with regard to the letter written last month in relation to the parking problems and our request for them to monitor the situation.   Action:  Carry forward.
(271)  The clerk to collect the office equipment from Councillor Clarke.

(274)  The grass cutting contract from CGM has been updated and is ready to be signed by both parties.  Councillor David Hastings asked the Clerk to sign and return immediately.  Proposed:  Councillor David Hastings, seconded: Councillor Clarke.
285. Adjournment for Public Participation
Meeting adjourned at 7.09pm 
Councillor Edney informed the Council that SNDC have introduced the South Norfolk Community Empowerment Pilot, which has an additional £150,000 of funds to spend on services in the area. This is a chance for the local people to have their say and to get involved in shaping the services in our community by voting for the services that they feel should be enhanced between now and 16th April 2012.   There are more details on the council website if more information is required (www.south-norfolk.gov.uk/neighbourhoods).  This pilot will run for one year.  There are three social action projects currently running (1)  The South Norfolk Stroke Association offering support and help.  (2)  Playscape – Play areas created for all ages from 4-90 years. (3)  Available for anywhere in South Norfolk.
In the meantime leaflets would be distributed and put on the notice board in the village and agreed they would “spread the word”.  Clerk to action.
Transfer of land - In year 2 in order to simplify grass cutting, SNDC will be offering patches of land back to the Parish.  This would require the Parish to take over the grass cutting of these areas and the costs associated with this.  There was a discussion about this.  The Council will wait for further information to be received before they can consider what patches of ground are involved and the benefits of having it.  
Meeting opened at 7.20pm

286. Morley Pathway:  Bid for funding from SN Council Neighbourhood Fund
Councillor Allison informed the Council that the above bid has been put to one side for the time being as there is insufficient detail available at present in order to put in a full bid.

However, a new bid for funding from the Big Lottery Fund is being organised.  It was discussed whether or not an outline bid or full bid would be best to start with.  As the outline bid offers a 25% margin of error it was decided to wait until the Council have heard from Norfolk Highways as to how much funding we will get, which should be by the end of March 2012, our contact is Rod Kelley.

Temporary Clerk to draw up Terms of Reference for Sub Committee.

Councillor Eckles requested information regarding this project to be emailed to him.  
Councillor Allison to organise a public meeting once Norfolk Highways have made a decision regarding funding so that further questions can be asked.  Councillor Allison to action.
287. School Update

This was covered under matters arising.

288. Primrose Paddock Update

It is understood that nothing else has happened with regard to this.

289. Finance

(a) Bank Account balances and budget update.  The temporary clerk will distribute via email after meeting a breakdown of the current finances, and the year’s spending to date.

(b) Agreement of Standing order for permanent Clerk’s wages.  Proposed:  Mr D Eckles, seconded: Mrs A Allison.

(c) Payment of invoices – the following cheques were presented for signing and approval:

Both cheques represent invoice from H Frary dated 29/2
101024 – HMRC £21.00

101025 – Heidi Frary £99.70

Proposed:  Councillor Eckles, seconded: Councillor Allison.

Temporary Clerk, Heidi Frary confirmed that she had registered herself and the new Clerk as employees with HMRC and once this has been completed she will hand over to the new Clerk.

Mrs Allison requested that the bank statements be available at every 

meeting to give the Parish Councillors the opportunity to reconcile with the Clerk’s financial report. Proposed:  Mrs A Allison, seconded: Mr Brian Cordey.

290. To Receive and Consider New Planning Applications (and any received after
 the preparation of the agenda)
2012/0332 – Peteana, Hill Road, Morley St Peter, proposed single storey extension to side of property.  The Councillors have no views or comments about this application. Clerk to action.  Proposed:  Mrs A Allison, seconded: Mr D Hastings.

2011/0664 – High Oak Works, Wicklewood 

Permitted, 13 conditions

2012/0027- Wymondham College, Morley St Peter
Permitted, 2 conditions

There were no time limited planning issues.
291. To receive reports from Councillors and the Clerks

Councillor Diane Hastings reported that the lid from the bin in the playing field was off and it was filled with water.  Councillor Diane Hastings to obtain some large black bin liners from Councillor Eckles for future use.  Councillor David Hastings suggested the use of wheelie bins in future, which could be secured down and locked to a metal post.  To be considered by all Councillors and a decision to be made at the next meeting.

Councillor Eckles confirmed that he is still in the process of drawing up the contract of employment and job description for the new Clerk.  The new Clerk confirmed that she is happy to wait until it is ready.

Councillor Clarke reported some serious potholes in the village, near the corner of The Buck.  The Clerk to report this ASAP.

Councillor Allison requested some form of diary/planner be organised by the Clerk so that important dates such as renewal of contracts can be shown.  Clerk to action.
The Clerks report – Did Rosemary Allen ever receive a P45.  She is also not listed as employee with HMRC?  Temporary Clerk to look into.
The Temporary Clerk distributed the Register of Interest forms to the present Councillors.  These were updated where needed and signed.  Clerk to witness and send to the Monitoring Officer ASAP.  Register of Interest forms for Councillors Eckles and Allison to be filled in and sent to the Clerk as soon as possible for witnessing and posting to the Monitoring Officer to complete this task.
The Temporary Clerk handed over a report consisting of Policies & Procedures required and the Clerk Handover Sheet, explaining exactly where we are at the moment (attached).  How the handover should be organised between the temporary and new Clerk was discussed and it was decided that the temporary clerk should stay on until after the AGM and end of year accounts are completed, as well as updating the Parish Council with up-to-date policies and procedures.  Therefore, option 2 for both was chosen. Proposed by:  Councillor Eckles, seconded by: Councillor Diane Hastings.
The Clerk confirmed that she is happy to provide her own computer for the time being.  Councillor Eckles to take a look at the Parish laptop to see if it worth upgrading.  Councillor Eckles to action.

The Bowls contract is up for renewal in March – Clerk to contact, introduce herself and organise.
The 2 Football Club’s contracts are also due for renewal – Clerk to contact introduce herself and organise.

292. To receive correspondence

Councillor Cordey has the letter from the  Environment Agency.  In his absence, Heidi Frary was able to explain that The Environment Agency needs help to improve the water quality in the rivers and Broads in Norfolk. And give guidelines on how to look after your septic tank and to raise awareness of our local SSSIs (Sites of Special Scientific Interest).  To find out more information we can look at their web site www.environment-agency.gov.uk or telephone 03708 506506.   Clerk to send details to The Net.  Councillors to put any information they have from the letter on the noticeboards.
SNC          Events & Festivals
Noted and distributed amongst Councillors.  Clerk has a few spare copies and means of getting more if required.

SNC          Shaping services in area       Noted and distributed amongst Councillors.  Councillor/s to put details on noticeboards.  Clerk has spare copies if required.

UEA/NNUHT    Can you help study?    Noted and shown to Councillors.  Poster  to be put up on noticeboard.  Clerk has the poster at the moment.
293. Future Business
To check safety inspection for play area – Temporary Clerk to action.
Website update, training and responsibilities.
294. To Confirm Next Meeting

Next meeting of the Parish Council will take place at 7.30pm in the Village Hall on Monday 16th April 19th 2012.  Councillors wishing to look at Planning Applications or correspondence can arrive at 7.15pm.  

Note: meetings from April will begin at 7.30pm.  The May meeting date will be changed to Monday 14th May – APM  7pm to 8pm,  with the AGM following at 8pm.

Meeting closed at 9.00pm.
Clerk: Sharon Bird
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